
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 4: WEEK 5                                    OCTOBER 2021 

Weekly 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deep breath! Today is the day that Episode 1 of Harwin Road  

            is to be released… 

The posters are going up, the cast have been prepped and  

this afternoon the Senior School staff and boys will watch 

Episode 1 together.  

                                                                                   Last week, whilst watching the mini-series with staff and then  

                                                                                   with the boys, I was surprised to see the generational  

                                                                                   differences in what is considered to be comedy! The big “fist  

                                                                                   fight” was a huge hit with the teenagers and yet the staff 

were more amused by the subtle remarks or the staged awkward moments. Tomfoolery have produced an 

outstanding piece of work that has layers for all! 

David Leslie, the Executive Producer, has written a  to the Harwin Road cast and their parents. He shares 

the story behind their script writing and speaks into the future of what they may or may not experience.  

David has wisely addressed how to respond to the effects of social media fame:  

“Through this heady process you get to learn from yourselves  

and your characters, to re-think or practice what really matters.  

Things like friendship, service, love, humility, kindness. When you  

feel the headiness of fame lifting you off your feet go no further  

than Harwin Road to see just how empty it really is, how quickly  

it will end or worse, create disaster. When all you want to do is  

check your phone and devote yourself to fame, look at Bryce or  

Griffin to see its hilarious stupidity and hear Benson or Flo's  

voice of reason in your head.” 

I highly recommend that you read it in full. I hope you laugh  

and enjoy Episode 1! – Ms Roselyn Dredge (Head of Culture) 

 

… 

Reflections 

Summer 
The Saints travelled across the tollgate for the second consecutive weekend, this time to challenge old rivals, 

DHS. While the hosts notched up a number of good wins on the basketball court, the Saints cricket teams 

were in fine form, winning 9 out of 10 the games played. The Saints 1st team cricket and basketball both 

performed well and the respective head coaches, Murray Cole-Edwardes and Darren Holcomb, reported on 

the games as follows: 

 

The 1st XI continued their magnificent form with 

the bat, amassing a huge total of 282/5 against 

DHS on the Theobald Oval. Ntando Zuma and 

Panashe Taruvinga settled the ship after a shaky 

start, putting on a 50 partnership for the 3rd 

wicket. After Zuma fell for 35, it brought captain 

Raw to the crease and he showed yet again why 

he is one of the premier players in the province. 

!

https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Harwin-Road-Letter-from-David-Leslie-28-Oct-2021.pdf
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MIRTmTZqCHc&ab_channel=HarwinRoadProduction


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

His 102 off just 85 balls took the game away from DHS and put the Saints firmly in control after the first 

innings. However, whilst Raw deserves all the plaudits for his stroke play, it was Taruvinga who controlled 

one end and played an innings of conviction and maturity, especially for a Grade 10. His 81 off 112 balls was 

a privilege to watch and this U19 international player will have a bright future if he continues to play more 

innings of this nature. 

DHS, in reply, always had a steady run rate whilst St Charles College  

set attacking fields, and although the run rate was always hovering  

around the 5-per-over mark, wickets fell at regular intervals and  

the Saints were never really in danger. The pick of the bowlers for  

the visitors was young fast bowler, Ross Ritchie, who returned  

figures of 4 wickets for 33 runs in 9 overs. The Saints will feel they  

should have ended the game with a bit more precision. Some  

poor fielding and sloppy death bowling meant DHS only fell  

38 runs short. All in all, this was a great away performance from  

the Saints 1st XI and, with half-term looming, we wish the boys  

attending final KwaZulu-Natal Inland trials all the best. 

Highlights from the other matches included some excellent  

bowling from Asande Nduku (6/21) for the 4th XI, Joel Reynard  

(5/10) for the U15Bs, Riav Gayadin (5/15) for the 3rd XI,  

Timothy Schoeman (4/25) for the U15As and Caleb Gladman (4/26)  

for the U14A team. On the batting front, inspired by 1st XI  

performances this season from Raw, Zuma, Wassenaar  

and Taruvinga, Mpilo Gambu scored his second 50 of  

the season (U15B). Marcel Wellmann and  

Paulo de Franca continued their good form for the  

U15As and 2nd XI respectively, Ryan Preston scored his  

maiden half century (4th XI), while Lwandle Mzila top  

scored for the U14As with 50. 

We look forward to playing Glenwood after half-term,  

fixtures details are already  

 

St Charles College travelled to DHS on Saturday in what 

promised to be a toughly fought contest. With neither team 

getting off to the best start this season, both teams were eager 

to prove themselves in the KZN league. 

Playing in extremely warm conditions on the DHS outdoor 

court, it was the Saints who got off to a quick start. 

Implementing their full court press after made baskets, the 

visitors were able to put the home team under considerable 

pressure which led to lose passes, turnovers and easy 

transition baskets. St Charles College also looked to implement 

a series of half court traps to take DHS out of their rhythm and 

this paid dividends as DHS found it difficult to score. 

Behind their defense, the Saints got off to a good start and 

opened a considerable lead which DHS were never able to cut 

into. With some gusty conditions, outside shooting was 

https://sport.scc.za.com/CalendarDay.asp?Id=27792&D=6&M=11&Y=2021


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Behind their defence, the Saints got off to a good start 

and opened a considerable lead into which DHS were 

never able to cut. With some gusty conditions, outside 

shooting was challenging and St Charles College 

ensured that they controlled the paint throughout the 

game to walk away with a good win, 56 – 23. The Saints 

are congratulated on their team performance and 

commitment to defense which allowed them to control 

the game. 

Thanks to DHS for hosting us so well. We now look 

forward to the final three game days of 2021 against 

Glenwood, Maritzburg College and Northwood. 
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 Prep 

Last week our 1st XI cricket team travelled to Pretoria  

to compete in the prestigious, Independent Schools  

Cricket Festival. With three days of Cricket to be played,  

each with a different format, it always promised to be a 

valuable time. On day one, we played a 50 over game  

against the hosts, WHPS (Waterkloof House Preparatory  

School). They batted first and amassed a total of  

270 runs. Our boys did not give up and batted superbly,  

but ultimately fell just short on 250 runs. It was a  

great game of cricket by the two Prep schools.   

On day two, which was a timed game, SCC won the toss and asked Beaulieu to bat. Bowling a superb line and 

length, we managed to bowl them out for 140 runs. The SCC boys passed the total and went on to make 220 

runs, declaring with a lead of 80 runs. In the 2nd innings, we needed to take 5 wickets for the outright win and 

only managed 3 to ensure we won on the first innings.  

On day three, a T20, the SCC boys produced one of the greatest comebacks I have ever seen on a cricket field. 

Only scoring 96 runs, the Saints bowlers needed to be at their best. Pridwin Preparatory School raced to 60/2 

after 7 overs. At 68/3 we needed a special performance. Bringing on our two leg spinners changed the game 

in our favour with our “leggies” getting 6 – 21 between them. We bowled them out for 89 to win by 7 runs.  

I would like to thank all our boys for their behaviour, commitment and for how they played the game. I would 

also like to thank our Saints parents for travelling up to Pretoria and for their amazing support. Together, 

coaches, boys and parents ensured it was a tremendous success and hopefully provided many positive lifelong 

memories for our boys. – Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

 

Last weekend, we played against Clifton Nottingham Road, 

Cordwalles, Eston and Maritzburg Prep. It was a full and 

busy weekend for our cricketers as once again, every team 

was given the opportunity to play. There were some very 

good individual performances with over five boys making 

50 runs or more as well as some great team victories. Our 

boys have played hard this term, they have enjoyed their 

cricket and they fully deserve the half-term break this 

weekend. – Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the past two weeks, our young gentlemen  

have been tasked with collecting money for  

two charities close to the Pre-Primary and  

Junior Primary’s heart: Happy Bundles and the  

Pink Drive. To celebrate their efforts, the  

gracious ladies from Pink Drive threw an  

amazing gala in which they teamed up with  

boys from a variety of grades through the two  

youngest schools within the College and  

attempted to complete a variety of  

teamwork-based tasks. The boys (and staff!) had an absolute ball and it 

was the perfect way to bring in our half-term. - Mr Joel Barron 

 

 

 

Saints 

There was much noise, chatter and discussion in the 

Junior Primary quad on Tuesday morning with tactics, 

field placings and batting styles all being discussed 

and debated. The boys had an amazing time showing 

off their skills in front of an awe-struck crowd of 

parents and the Junior Primary could not be prouder 

of our young superstars! Not only for the skills and 

concentration they showed, but also the way they 

treated their friends from Laddsworth and held up 

the College’s great name. – Mr Joel Barron 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“ ” 
Technology Project 

 
The Grade 9s have been busy studying metal 

reactivity during their Physical Science lessons. 

In experiments, the boys analysed how different 

metal carbonates decomposed. The metal carbonate 

was heated and the carbon dioxide was liberated.  

The boys timed how long it took for the limewater to 

go milky from the carbon dioxide and this informed 

them of the reaction rate of each reaction. 

Another experiment was done using metals and 

reacting them with sulfuric acid to see if the reactivity 

of the metals changed for a different experiment or 

stayed the same. – Mrs Claire Beckedahl 

 

The Technology department has given their Grade 9 students the task of 

designing and building an ‘unsinkable’ recycled plastic bottle boat which 

must be no longer than 2m and 1.5 m wide. 

They also needed to create a portfolio explaining their name choice, colour 

coding and design. The test involved getting four out of the five team 

members across the pool and back in as few pieces as possible,  

and as quickly as possible. 

After all the fun has been had, all the bottles will be  

collected by a recycling company and taken off site.  

This is the final part of their project, teaching our  

young men to look after our precious environment.  

– Mr Ben Bosch 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Campus 

This week’s Music Monday from the Saints 

Campus featured a performance by Nathan 

van Staden (Grade 10) performing 'Siciliano 

and Allegro' by John Stanley. 

Congratulations to 

Harshad Pillay who has 

been selected to play in 

the KwaZulu-Natal Youth 

Orchestra (KZNYO) 

Shadow Orchestra for 

2022. Harshad is a diligent 

music student and has 

been working hard on his 

musical skills.  

He will travel to Durban 

for weekly rehearsals and 

will be involved in the 

various concerts 

throughout the coming 

year. – Mr Pierre Frenzel 

 

 
Selection 

https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/1508828802801467
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/1508828802801467


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Artwork 

 

This week’s artworks 

feature test drawings 

by two Grade 9 

students. The camera 

was done by  

Joel Kempthorne  

using pencil on  

teabag-stained paper 

and the pencil still 

life was created by 

Chris Anderssen. 

 

On Friday, 22 October, our Senior School boys 

were given the opportunity to visit the SPCA, 

accompanied by Mr Sean Anthony.  

The boys were able to play with the kittens, 

walk some puppies and hand over some pet 

food donations received from the Saints Senior 

School. It was a memorable visit and everyone 

enjoyed interacting with the animals and 

making a difference in their lives.  

- Mrs Debby Joubert 
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Army  

Scrummies was a hive of activity on Friday 

as the boys were joined by their dads for 

an evening of fun - army style! 
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“ ”  
Supporters can swipe their  

MySchool card at a range of national, 

retail or local partners including 

Woolworths, Engen, Walton’s, 

SuperQuick and many more!  

More information can be found on 

their website www.myschool.co.za 

 
After receiving their 

invitations earlier this 

week, our Grade 1s for next 

year visited the Junior 

Primary for a fun 

orientation morning!  

They were able to spend 

some time with their new 

class teachers and  

do some fun activities! 

 

Grade 1 

https://sccpmb-my.sharepoint.com/personal/tpeyton_scc_co_za/Documents/Marketing/Newsletters/Weekly%20Newsletters/2021/Term%201/Week%204/www.myschool.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit the ‘Awsum’ School 

News website to see some 

of our news! 

 www.awsumnews.co.za 

Visit the ‘Schools that Rock’ 

website to see some our news! 

http://kwazulunatal.schoolsth

atrock.co.za/ 

https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Connecting 
We invite our SCC Families to share their business information with us so that we could promote their 

businesses as well as encourage the support of other families associated to our College. 

We would love to help connect your business with the greater St Charles College community.  

In order to facilitate this, we would really  

appreciate the following details pertaining to  

your business:  

 

Company Logo (jpeg/pdf), Company Name,  

Website (URL) and Company Tag Line / Motto  

@

We have created a page on the St Charles College  

website where SCC Families are able to promote  

their businesses as well as support other families  

associated to our College. There is no cost  

associated to this networking opportunity. Now is  

the time for us to support the ones closest to us,  

so please make use of our family network.

 

 

mailto:saintsfriends@scc.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


